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Date: March 29, 2023 

 

To: Property Owner/Current Resident: 

 

Subject: Surveying and Other Field work for the City of Newberg in your neighborhood 

 

Project: HB2001 Waterline Improvements Project  

 

The City of Newberg will be performing waterline improvements in or near your 

neighborhood. Comprised of seven separate sections of waterlines, this project will ultimately 

improve the City’s water system in the area by replacing the lines identified on the attached 

map. Replacement of these lines will occur over the next several years. Construction is 

anticipated to begin in Spring/Summer 2024. Completion of all segments will occur prior to 

June 30, 2029.  

 

The City of Newberg is already working with Water Systems Consulting, Inc. (WSC) to 

perform the design of these waterlines. However, before designing and constructing the 

waterlines, a survey must take place to identify existing features such as buildings, fences, 

trees, structures, property lines, soils, and utilities. In accordance with Oregon Revised Statute 

672.047: https://www.oregonlaws.org/ors/672.047 this letter is to inform you of these site 

activities. 

 

Westlake Consultants, a sub-consultant to WSC, will be in or near your neighborhood this 

spring and summer to perform the survey necessary to design these waterline replacements and 

the Project Team would like to point out the following: 

 
1. While the survey crews may need access to your property, they will not request 

access inside your home. If access to your backyard is required, efforts will be made 
to contact you in advance. 

2. During the course of this survey work several visits may be necessary to accomplish 
the required work. Temporary and/or permanent survey monuments, stakes, flags, 
and paint marks on your property. It is very important that these markers are not 

disturbed or removed. 
3. If crews belonging to Westlake Consultants need to access your property, they will: 

• Drive marked company vehicles and carry proper identification. 

• Make an effort to notify occupants living on or nearby the property in 

advance, leaving a written notice when occupants are unavailable. 
• Keep closed gates closed and leave open gates open. 
• Respect the rights of property owners. 
• Conduct all survey operations in a professional and safe manner. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.oregonlaws.org/ors/672.047
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If you have any questions or concerns about the survey work please contact Michael Downhour, 

Project Surveyor for Westlake Consultants at (503) 684-0652 

mdownhour@westlakeconsultants.com. 

If you have any questions or concerns about the project please contact Brett Musick Senior 

Engineer, City of Newberg at brett.musick@newbergoregon.gov or call 503-554-1631. 

 

Watch for project information and updates on the City’s Current Projects website:  

https://www.newbergoregon.gov/engineering/project/hb2001-water-line-improvements-project  

The City of Newberg and the consulting project team are committed to working together for a 

better community, delivering on projects while remaining mindful of your utility rates. 

 

Sincerely, 

Brett Musick, PE  

Senior Engineer  

City of Newberg 

414 E. First Street | PO Box 970 | Newberg OR 97132  

Enclosed:  

1. Project Map of Effected Area 

2. Example Survey Door Hanger 
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Attachment 1 
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